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October 22, 2018


Attn: 




Mr. Timothy Guyah
Bureau of Indian Affairs
Suite 500
Bloomington, MN 55437

	
Re:  Notice of federal undertaking and request for comments under 36 CFR 800 

I am writing to you in regard to the following project:
	WISDOT Project 1560-07-70, (Bayfield County)
	

	USH 63, Drummond – USH 2
	


             
[bookmark: _Hlk527978570][bookmark: _GoBack]The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT), in cooperation with the Federal Highway Administration, is considering an undertaking located on USH 63 between Drummond Lake Road and East Junction CTH E in Bayfield County.  The proposed undertaking being planned to address the aging pavement on this section of USH 63 includes a 2" pre-mill, 4" cold in-place recycle, and 2" HMA overlay. Also included are culvert cleaning and replacements, apron end-wall replacements, riprap placement, spot concrete curb and gutter replacement, gravel shouldering, pavement marking, and rumble strips.  All proposed work will take place within the right-of-way.

Your tribe has requested to be notified of undertakings in this area of Wisconsin.  Attached is information regarding the proposed undertaking to assist you in providing comments regarding the determination of the area of potential effect (APE) and potential impacts to historic properties and/or burial sites.

WisDOT would be pleased to receive any comments your tribe wishes to share regarding the determination of the APE or potential impacts to historic properties and/or burials in this undertaking.  Also, other environmental studies may be conducted to include endangered species survey, contaminated material investigations, soil testing and right-of-way surveys.  Results of these studies will assist the engineers in the design to avoid, minimize or mitigate the proposed project’s effect upon cultural and natural resources.  To ensure your comments are considered during this early phase of project development, WisDOT requests a response within 30 days of receipt of this letter.

If your tribe wishes to become a consulting party under Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act or would like to receive additional information regarding this proposed project, please contact WisDOT Project Leader Caitlin Bukovitz at 1701 North 4th Street, Superior, WI 54880; 715-392-7975.

Sincerely,


Caitlin Bukovitz
Project Leader

CC:	Steven Krebs, WisDOT Bureau of Technical Services

Attachments: 	Project Location Map		
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